
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
CORPORATION COMMUNICATION 
 

DATE October 11, 2023 

FROM: Shannon Montgomery, Town Secretary 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and consider the Annual Traffic Study. 

SUMMARY: 

Due to the construction on E. Jeter Road, the traffic counts will not begin until the work is completed. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends allowing at least one week after completion before the traffic counts are taken to 
allow traffic to return to normal and receive a more accurate traffic measure. 


